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RACTICES ART IN COLLABORATION WITH SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY IN THE LO
? ? ? ? ? Love no light matter is, O folk, nor are the woe and care And blame a little thing to brook that unto it pertain..? ? ? ? ? All things, indeed,
that betide to you are fore-ordered of God; Yet still in your deeds is the source to which their fulfilment is due..?OF DESTINY OR THAT WHICH
IS WRITTEN ON THE FOREHEAD..? ? ? ? ? Ask mine eyes whether slumber hath lit on their lids since the hour of your loss Or if aye on a lover
they've looked. Nay, an ye believe not their tale,.70. Khusrau and Shirin and the Fisherman dclvi.Presently, one of the slave-girls brought him a
pair of sandals wrought with raw silk and green silk and embroidered with red gold, and he took them and put them in his sleeve, whereat the slave
cried out and said, "Allah! Allah! O my lord, these are sandals for the treading of thy feet, so thou mayst enter the draught-house." Aboulhusn was
confounded and shaking the sandals from his sleeve, put them on his feet, whilst the Khalif [well-nigh] died of laughter at him. The slave forewent
him to the house of easance, where he entered and doing his occasion, came out into the chamber, whereupon the slave- girls brought him a basin
of gold and an ewer of silver and poured water on his hands and he made the ablution..? ? ? ? ? "Fair patience practise, for thereon still followeth
content." So runs the rede 'mongst all that dwell in city or in tent..In every rejoicing a boon (240) midst the singers and minstrels am I, ii. 258.Then
she turned to her father and said to him, 'Give ear unto that which I shall say to thee.' Quoth he, 'Say on;' and she said, 'Take thy troops and go to
him, for that, when he heareth this, he in his turn will levy his troops and come forth to thee; wherepon do thou give him battle and prolong the
fighting with him and make a show to him of weakness and giving way. Meantime, I will practise a device for winning to Tuhfeh and delivering
her, what while he is occupied with you in battle; and when my messenger cometh to thee and giveth thee to know that I have gotten possession of
Tuhfeh and that she is with me, do thou return upon Meimoun forthright and destroy him, him and his hosts, and take him prisoner. But, if my
device succeed not with him and we avail not to deliver Tuhfeh, he will assuredly go about to slay her, without recourse, and regret for her will
abide in our hearts.' Quoth Iblis, 'This is the right counsel,' and let call among the troops to departure, whereupon an hundred thousand cavaliers,
doughty men of war, joined themselves to him and set out for Meimoun's country..SHEHRZAD AND SHEHRIYAR. (145).7. Ali ben Bekkar and
Shemsennehar clxix.The king gave ear to her counsel and despatching the eunuch for the mamelukes, assigned them a lodging and said to them,
"Have patience, till the king give you tidings of your lord El Abbas." When they heard his words, their eyes ran over with plenteous tears, of their
much longing for the sight of their lord. Then the king bade the queen enter the privy chamber (97) and let down the curtain (98) [before the door
thereof]. So she did this and he summoned them to his presence. When they stood before him, they kissed the earth, to do him worship, and showed
forth their breeding (99) and magnified his dignity. He bade them sit, but they refused, till he conjured them by their lord El Abbas. So they sat
down and he caused set before them food of various kinds and fruits and sweetmeats. Now within the Lady Afifeh's palace was an underground
way communicating with the palace of the princess Mariyeh. So the queen sent after her and she came to her, whereupon she made her stand
behind the curtain and gave her to know that El Abbas was the king's son of Yemen and that these were his mamelukes. Moreover, she told her that
the prince's father had levied his troops and was come with his army in quest of him and that he had pitched his camp in the Green Meadow and
despatched these mamelukes to make enquiry of their lord. So Mariyeh abode looking upon them and upon their beauty and grace and the
goodliness of their apparel, till they had eaten their fill of food and the tables were removed; whereupon the king recounted to them the story of El
Abbas and they took leave of him and went away..It is said that the most extraordinary of that which happened to Er Reshid was as follows: His
brother El Hadi, (153) when he succeeded to the Khalifate, enquired of a seal-ring of great price, that had belonged to his father El Mehdi, (154)
and it came to his knowledge that Er Reshid had taken it. So he required it of the latter, who refused to give it up, and El Hadi insisted upon him,
but he still denied the seal-ring of the Khalifate. Now this was on the bridge [over the Tigris], and he threw the ring into the river. When El Hadi
died and Er Reshid succeeded to the Khalifate, he came in person to that bridge, with a seal-ring of lead, which he threw into the river at the same
place, and bade the divers seek it. So they did [his bidding] and brought up the first ring, and this was reckoned [an omen] of Er Reshid's good
fortune and [a presage of] the continuance of his reign. (155).When Noureddin heard these his slave-girl's verses, he fell a-weeping, what while she
strained him to her bosom and wiped away his tears with her sleeve and questioned him and comforted his mind. Then she took the lute and
sweeping its strings, played thereon, after such a wise as would move the phlegmatic to delight, and sang the following verses:.Merchant and his
Sons, The, i. 81..WOMEN'S CRAFT..The young man marvelled at his story and lay the night with him; and when he arose in the morning, he
found his strays. So he took them and returning [to his family.], acquainted them with what he had seen and that which had betided him. Nor,"
added the vizier, "is this more marvellous or rarer than the story of the king who lost kingdom and wealth and wife and children and God restored
them unto him and requited him with a kingdom more magnificent than that which he had lost and goodlier and rarer and greater of wealth and
elevation.".? ? ? ? ? Yet, if with him forgotten be the troth-plight of our loves, I have a king who of his grace will not forget me e'er..? ? ? ? ?
Repression's draught, by cups, from the beloved's hand I've quaffed; with colocynth for wine she hath me plied..N.B.-The Roman numerals denote
the volume, the Arabic the page.? ? ? ? ? Ay, and we would have spread our bosoms in thy way, That so thy feet might fare on eyelids,
carpet-wise..? ? ? ? ? c. The Sparrow and the Eagle clii.? ? ? ? ? a. The Hawk and the Partridge cxlix.JAAFER BEN YEHYA AND
ABDULMEILIK BEN SALIH THE ABBASIDE. (144).? ? ? ? ? a. The Christian Broker's Story cvii.The company marvelled at this story with the
utmost wonderment, and the eleventh officer rose and said, 'I know a story yet rarer than this: but it happened not to myself..When the morning
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morrowed and the king sat on the throne of his kingship, he summoned the chief of his viziers and said to him, "What deemest thou of this that
yonder robber-youth hath done? Behold, he hath entered my house and lain down on my bed and I fear lest there be an intrigue between him and
the woman. How deemest thou of the affair?" "God prolong the king's continuance!" replied the vizier. "What sawest thou in this youth [to make
thee trust in him]? Is he not vile of origin, the son of thieves? Needs must a thief revert to his vile origin, and whoso reareth the young of the
serpent shall get of them nought but biting. As for the woman, she is not at fault; for, since [the] time [of her marriage with thee] till now, there
hath appeared from her nought but good breeding and modesty; and now, if the king give me leave, I will go to her and question her, so I may
discover to thee the affair.".On this wise we abode a whole year, at the end of which time she was absent (185) from me a month's space, wherefore
fire raged in my heart on her account. When it was the next month, behold, a little eunuch presented himself to me and said, "I am a messenger to
thee from such an one," [naming my mistress], "who giveth thee to know that the Commander of the Faithful hath sentenced her to be drowned, her
and those who are with her, six-and-twenty slave-girls, on such a day at Deir et Tin, (186) for that they have confessed against one another of
lewdness, and she biddeth thee look how thou mayst do with her and how thou mayst contrive to deliver her, even if thou gather together all her
money and spend it upon her, for that this is the time of manhood." (187) Quoth I, "I know not this woman; belike it is other than I [to whom this
message is addressed]; so beware, O eunuch, lest thou cast me into stress." Quoth he, "Behold, I have told thee [that which I had to say,"] and went
away, leaving me in concern [on her account]..It befell, one day of the days, that King Bihkerd embarked in a ship and put out to sea, so he might
fish; but the wind blew on them and the ship foundered. The king won ashore on a plank, unknown of any, and came forth, naked, on one of the
coasts; and it chanced that he landed in the country whereof the father of the youth aforesaid, [his sometime servant], was king. So he came in the
night to the gate of the latter's city and [finding it shut], took up his lodging [for the night] in a burying-place there..88. The Thief turned Merchant
and the other Thief cccxcviii.At this I trembled and replied, 'By the Most Great God, O my lord, I have taken a loathing to travel, and whenas any
maketh mention to me of travel by sea or otherwise, I am like to swoon for affright, by reason of that which hath befallen me and what I have
suffered of hardships and perils. Indeed, I have no jot of inclination left for this, and I have sworn never again to leave Baghdad.' And I related to
him all that had befallen me, first and last; whereat he marvelled exceedingly and said, 'By the Most Great God, O Sindbad, never was heard from
time immemorial of one whom there betided that which hath betided thee and well may it behove thee never again to mention travel! But for my
sake go thou this once and carry my letter to the King of Serendib and return in haste, if it be the will of God the Most High, so we may not remain
indebted to the king for favour and courtesy.' And I answered him with 'Hearkening and obedience,' for that I dared not gainsay his
commandment.Draper's Wife, The Old Woman and the, ii. 55..98. Isaac of Mosul and the Merchant ccccvii.63. The Lovers of the Benou Udhreh
ccclxxxiii.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of Tuhfet el Culoub and Haroun er Reshid dccccxlii.Now he had a nurse, a foster-mother, on whose knees he had been
reared, and she was a woman of understanding and misdoubted of him, but dared not accost him [with questions]. So she went in to Shah Khatoun
and finding her in yet sorrier plight than he, asked her what was to do; but she refused to answer. However, the nurse gave not over coaxing and
questioning her, till she exacted of her an oath of secrecy. So the old woman swore to her that she would keep secret all that she should say to her,
whereupon the queen related to her her history from first to last and told her that the youth was her son. With this the old woman prostrated herself
before her and said to her, 'This is an easy matter.' But the queen answered, saying, 'By Allah, O my mother, I choose my destruction and that of
my son rather than defend myself by avouching a thing whereof they will not credit me; for they will say, "She avoucheth this, but that she may
fend off reproach from herself" And nought will avail me but patience.' The old woman was moved by her speech and her intelligence and said to
her, 'Indeed, O my daughter, it is as thou sayst, and I hope in God that He will show forth the truth. Have patience and I will presently go in to the
king and hear what he saith and contrive somewhat in this matter, if it be the will of God the Most High.'.Daughter of the Poor Old Man, The Rich
Man who married his Fair, i. 247..So he said to her, 'Do thou excuse me, for my servant hath locked the door, and who shall open to us?' Quoth she,
'O my lord, the padlock is worth [but] half a score dirhems.' So saying, she tucked up [her sleeves] from fore-arms as they were crystal and taking a
stone, smote upon the padlock and broke it. Then she opened the door and said to him, 'Enter, O my lord.' So he entered, committing his affair to
God, (to whom belong might and majesty,) and she entered after him and locked the door from within. They found themselves in a pleasant house,
comprising all (262) weal and gladness; and the young man went on, till he came to the sitting-chamber, and behold, it was furnished with the
finest of furniture [and arrayed on the goodliest wise for the reception of guests,] as hath before been set out, [for that it was the house of the man
aforesaid]..? ? ? ? ? Unto me the world's whole gladness is thy nearness and thy sight; All incumbent thy possession and thy love a law of right..So,
of the heaviness of his wit, he believed her and turning back, went in to the trooper; but she had foregone him, and when he saw her beside her
lover, he fell to looking on her and pondering. Then he saluted her and she returned him the salutation; and when she spoke, he was bewildered. So
the trooper said to him, 'What ails thee to be thus?' And he answered, 'This woman is my wife and the voice is her voice.' Then he rose in haste and
returning to his own house, saw his wife, who had foregone him by the secret passage. So he went back to the trooper's house and saw her sitting as
before; whereupon he was abashed before her and sitting down in the trooper's sitting-chamber, ate and drank with him and became drunken and
abode without sense all that day till nightfall, when the trooper arose and shaving off some of the fuller's hair (which was long and flowing) after
the fashion of the Turks, clipped the rest short and clapped a tarboush on his head..We abode thus till the setting-in of the time of mid-afternoon,
when she said, "Needs must I wash before I go." Quoth I, "Get water wherewithal we may wash," and pulled out from my pocket about a score of
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dirhems, thinking to give them to her; but she said, "I seek refuge with God!" and brought out of her pocket a handful of silver, saying, "But for
destiny and that God hath caused the love of thee fall into my heart, there had not happened that which hath happened." Quoth I, "Take this in
requital of that which thou hast spent;" and she said, "O my lord, by and by, whenas companionship is prolonged between us, thou wilt see if the
like of me looketh unto money and gain or no." Then she took a pitcher of water and going into the lavatory, washed (111) and presently coming
forth, prayed and craved pardon of God the Most High for that which she had done..A white one, from her sheath of tresses now laid bare, ii. 291..?
? ? ? ? How many a lover, who aspires to union with his love, For all his hopes seem near, is baulked of that whereon he's bent!.Now Ishac had
returned to his house upon an occasion that presented itself to him; and when he entered the vestibule, he heard a sound of singing, the like whereof
he had never heard in the world, for that it was [soft] as the breeze and richer (178) than almond oil. (179) So the delight of it gat hold of him and
joyance overcame him, and he fell down aswoon in the vestibule, Tuhfeh heard the noise of steps and laying the lute from her hand, went out to see
what was to do. She found her lord Ishac lying aswoon in the vestibule; so she took him up and strained him to her bosom, saying, 'I conjure thee in
God's name, O my lord, tell me, hath aught befallen thee?' When he heard her voice, he recovered from his swoon and said to her, 'Who art thou? '
Quoth she, 'I am thy slave-girl Tuhfeh.' And he said to her, 'Art thou indeed Tuhfeh?' 'Yes,' answered she; and he, 'By Allah, I had forgotten thee
and remembered thee not till now!' Then he looked at her and said, 'Indeed, thy case is altered and thy pallor is grown changed to rosiness and thou
hast redoubled in beauty and lovesomeness. But was it thou who was singing but now?' And she was troubled and affrighted and answered, 'Even I,
O my lord.'.The damsel rejoiced, when the old man returned to her with the lute, and taking it from him, tuned its strings and sang the following
verses:.? ? ? ? ? m. The Thirteenth Officer's Story dccccxxxix.The Second Night of the Month.? ? ? ? ? God knows I ne'er recalled thy memory to
my thought, But still with brimming tears straightway mine eyes were fraught;.Your coming to-me-ward, indeed, with "Welcome! Fair welcome!"
I hail, iii. 136..One day, King Suleiman Shah went in to his brother's daughter and kissing her head, said to her, 'Thou art my daughter and dearer to
me than a child, for the love of thy father deceased; wherefore I am minded to marry thee to one of my sons and appoint him my heir apparent, so
he may be king after me. Look, then, which thou wilt have of my sons, for that thou hast been reared with them and knowest them.' The damsel
arose and kissing his hand, said to him, 'O my lord, I am thine handmaid and thou art the ruler over me; so whatsoever pleaseth thee, do, for that
thy wish is higher and more honourable and nobler [than mine] and if thou wouldst have me serve thee, [as a handmaid], the rest of my life, it were
liefer to me than any [husband].'.When the king heard the vizier's story, it pleased him and he bade him go to his house..? ? ? ? ? If they could
hearken to Azzeh's speech, as I, I hearken to it, They straight would humble themselves to her and prone before her fall..Sharper, The Idiot and the,
i. 298..When the Khalif returned from the chase, he betook himself to Tuhfeh's pavilion and bringing out the key, opened the door and went in to
her. She rose to receive him and kissed his hand, and he took her to his breast and seated her on his knee. Then food was brought to them and they
ate and washed their hands; after which she took the lute and sang, till Er Reshid was moved to sleep. When she was ware of this, she left singing
and told him her adventure with the Lady Zubeideh, saying, 'O Commander of the Faithful, I would have thee do me a favour and heal my heart
and accept my intercession and reject not my word, but go forthright to the Lady Zubeideh's lodging.' Now this talk befell after he had stripped
himself naked and she also had put off her clothes; and he said, 'Thou shouldst have named this before we stripped ourselves naked.' But she
answered, saying, ' O Commander of the Faithful, I did this not but in accordance with the saying of the poet in the following verses:.Then the
captain looked on her [and she pleased him]; so he took her for himself and she abode with him a whole year, doing her endeavour in their service.
till they became accustomed to her [and felt assured of her]. One night she plied them with drink and they drank [till they became intoxicated];
whereupon she arose and took her clothes and five hundred dinars from the captain; after which she fetched a razor and shaved all their chins. Then
she took soot from the cooking-pots and blackening their faces withal, opened the doors and went out; and when the thieves awoke, they abode
confounded and knew that the woman had practised upon them.'"'.? ? ? ? ? i. The Spider and the Wind dcxv.The subscribers to my "Book of the
Thousand Nights and One Night" and the present "Tales from the Arabic" have now before them a complete English rendering (the first ever made)
of all the tales contained in the four printed (Arabic) Texts of the original work and I have, therefore, thought it well to add to this, the last Volume
of my Translation, full Tables of Contents of these latter, a comparison of which will show the exact composition of the different Editions and the
particulars in which they differ from one another, together with the manner in which the various stories that make up the respective collections are
distributed over the Nights. In each Table, the titles of the stories occurring only in the Edition of which it gives the contents are printed in Italics
and each Tale is referred to the number of the Night on which it is begun..Selim and Selma, ii. 81..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Old Man's Story ii.? ? ? ? ?
Thou that wast absent from my stead, yet still with me didst bide, Thou wast removed from mine eye, yet still wast by my side..Old Woman and
the Draper's Wife, The, ii. 55..Malice, Of Envy and, i. 125..? ? ? ? ? n. The Man and his Wilful Wife dcxxviii.85. Jaafer the Barmecide and the Old
Bedouin cccxcv.Officer's Story, The Sixteenth, ii. 193..? ? ? ? ? l. The Wife's Device to Cheat her Husband dcccclxxxix.114. El Abbas and the
King's Daughter of Baghdad dcccclxvi.Then she discovered to him a part of her bosom, and when he saw her breasts, his reason took flight from
his head and he said to her, "Cover it up, so may God have thee in His safeguard!" Quoth she, "Is it fair of any one to missay of my charms?" And
he answered, "How shall any missay of thy charms, and thou the sun of loveliness?" Then said she, "Hath any the right to say of me that I am
lophanded? "And tucking up her sleeves, showed him forearms, as they were crystal; after which she unveiled to him a face, as it were a full moon
breaking forth on its fourteenth night, and said to him, "Is it lawful for any to missay of me [and avouch] that my face is pitted with smallpox or
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that I am one-eyed or crop-eared?" And he answered her, saying, "O my lady, what is it moveth thee to discover unto me that lovely face and those
fair members, [of wont so jealously] veiled and guarded? Tell me the truth of the matter, may I be thy ransom!" And he recited the following
verses:.On the morrow they (199) returned to their place, as of their wont, and betook themselves to eating and drinking and merry-making and
sporting till the last of the day, when Sindbad bade them hearken to his relation concerning his sixth voyage, the which (quoth he) is of the most
extraordinary of pleasant stories and the most startling [for that which it compriseth] of tribulations and disasters. Then said he,.? ? ? ? ? p. The
Sixteenth Officer's Story dccccxl.When the Baghdadis saw this succour that had betided them against their enemies [and the victory that El Abbas
had gotten them], they turned back and gathering together the spoils [of the defeated host], arms and treasures and horses, returned to Baghdad,
victorious, and all by the valour of El Abbas. As for Saad, he foregathered with the prince, and they fared on in company till they came to the place
where El Abbas had taken horse, whereupon the latter dismounted from his charger and Saad said to him, "O youth, wherefore alightest thou in
other than thy place? Indeed, thy due is incumbent upon us and upon our Sultan; so go thou with us to the dwellings, that we may ransom thee with
our souls." "O Amir Saad," replied El Abbas, "from this place I took horse with thee and herein is my lodging. So, God on thee, name me not to the
king, but make as if thou hadst never seen me, for that I am a stranger in the land."."There was once a man, a merchant, who had a wife and
abundant wealth. He set out one day on a journey with merchandise, leaving his wife big with child, and said to her, 'If it be the will of God the
Most High, I will return before the birth of the child.' Then he took leave of her and setting out, journeyed from country to country till he came to
the court of one of the kings and foregathered with him. Now this king was in need of one who should order his affairs and those of his kingdom
and seeing the merchant well-bred and intelligent, he charged him abide with him and entreated him with honour and munificence. After awhile, he
sought of the king leave to go to his own house, but the latter would not consent to this; whereupon he said to him, 'O king, suffer me go and see
my children and come again.' So he gave him leave for this and took surety of him for his return. Moreover, he gave him a purse, wherein were a
thousand gold dinars, and the merchant embarked in a ship and set sail, intending for his own country..Now they had complained of them aforetime
to the Sultan, and he said, 'If any of the Turks come to you, pelt them with stones.' So, when they saw the fuller, they fell upon him with sticks and
stones and pelted him; whereupon quoth he [in himself], 'Verily, I am a Turk and knew it not.' Then he took of the money in his pocket and bought
him victual [for the journey] and hired a hackney and set out for Ispahan, leaving his wife to the trooper. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more
extraordinary than the story of the merchant and the old woman and the king.".Think not that I forget our trothplight after you. Nay; God to me
decreed remembrance heretofore. (202).? ? ? ? ? My heart belike shall his infect with softness, even as me His body with disease infects, of its
seductive air..Now the singer had entered and the druggist's wife said to him, 'Arise, enter this chest.' So he entered it and she shut the lid on him
and opened to her husband, who came in, in a state of bewilderment, and searched the house, but found none and overlooked the chest. So he said
in himself, 'The house [of which the singer spoke] is one which resembleth my house and the woman is one who resembles my wife,' and returned
to his shop; whereupon the singer came forth of the chest and falling upon the druggist's wife, did his occasion and paid her her due and weighed
down the scale for her. (196) Then they ate and drank and kissed and clipped, and on this wise they abode till the evening, when she gave him
money, for that she found his weaving good, (197) and made him promise to come to her on the morrow..So she made ready and setting out,
traversed the deserts and spent treasures till she came to Sejestan, where she called a goldsmith to make her somewhat of trinkets. [Now the
goldsmith in question was none other than the prince's friend]; so, when he saw her, he knew her (for that the prince had talked with him of her and
had depictured her to him) and questioned her of her case. She acquainted him with her errand, whereupon he buffeted his face and rent his clothes
and strewed dust on his head and fell a-weeping. Quoth she, 'Why dost thou thus?' And he acquainted her with the prince's case and how he was his
comrade and told her that he was dead; whereat she grieved for him and faring on to his father and mother, [acquainted them with the case]..And
for another story of the same kind,' continued the officer,.The raft fared on with me, running along the surface of the river, and entered into the
inward of the mountain, where the light of day forsook me and I abode dazed and stupefied, unknowing whither I went. Whenas I hungered, I ate a
little of the victual I had with me, till it was all spent and I abode expecting the mercy of the Lord of all creatures. (206) Presently I found myself in
a strait [channel] in the darkness and my head rubbed against the roof of the cave; and in this case I abode awhile, knowing not night from day,
whilst anon the channel grew straiter and anon widened out; and whenas my breast was straitened and I was confounded at my case, sleep took me
and I knew neither little nor much..First Officer's Story, The, ii. 122..Then she charged her husband keep watch over the thief, till she should return,
and repairing to his wife, acquainted her with his case and told her that her husband the thief had been taken and had compounded for his release, at
the price of seven hundred dirhems, and named to her the token. So she gave her the money and she took it and returned to her house. By this time,
the dawn had broken; so she let the thief go his way, and when he went out, she said to him, 'O my dear one, when shall I see thee come and take
the treasure?' 'O indebted one,' answered he, 'when thou needest other seven hundred dirhems, wherewithal to amend thy case and that of thy
children and to discharge thy debts.' And he went out, hardly believing in his deliverance from her. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more
extraordinary than the story of the three men and our Lord Jesus.".? ? ? ? ? And dromedaries, too, of price and goodly steeds and swift Of many a
noble breed, yet found no favour in my eyne!".124. The Saint to whom God gave a Cloud to serve him and the Devout King cccclxxiii.Solomon,
David and, i. 275..? ? ? ? ? "Knoweth my loved one when I see her at the lattice high Shine as the sun that flameth forth in heaven's blue
demesne?".Meanwhile, the people of the city rejoiced and were glad and blessed the vizier's daughter, marvelling for that three days had passed
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and that the king had not put her to death and exulting in that, [as they deemed,] he had turned [from his purpose] and would never again burden
himself with blood-guiltiness against any of the maidens of the city. Then, on the fourth night, she related to him a still more extraordinary story,
and on the fifth night she told him anecdotes of kings and viziers and notables. On this wise she ceased not [to do] with him [many] days and
nights, what while the king still said in himself, 'When I have heard the end of the story, I will put her to death,' and the people waxed ever in
wonder and admiration. Moreover, the folk of the provinces and cities heard of this thing, to wit, that the king had turned from his custom and from
that which he had imposed upon himself and had renounced his heresy, wherefore they rejoiced and the folk returned to the capital and took up
their abode therein, after they had departed thence; yea, they were constant in prayer to God the Most High that He would stablish the king in that
his present case; and this," said Shehrzad, "is the end of that which my friend related to me.".Looking to the Issues of Affairs, Of, i. 80..? ? ? ? ?
How many a mirth-exciting joy amid The raiment of ill chances lies in wait!.? ? ? ? ? Of beryl, all glowing with beauty, wherein Thick stars of pure
silver shine forth to the eye..When the messenger came to King Azadbekht and he read the letter and the present was laid before him, he rejoiced
with an exceeding joy and occupied himself with eating and drinking, hour after hour. But the chief Vizier of his Viziers came to him and said, "0
king, know that Isfehend the Vizier is thine enemy, for that his soul liketh not that which thou hast done with him, and the message that he hath
sent thee [is a trick; so] rejoice thou not therein, neither be thou deluded by the sweetness of his words and the softness of his speech." The king
hearkened [not] to his Vizier's speech, but made light of the matter and presently, [dismissing it from his thought], busied himself with that which
he was about of eating and drinking and merrymaking and delight.? ? ? ? ? Then spare me, by Him who vouchsafed thee the kingship; For a gift in
this world is the regal estate..Lewdness, The Pious Woman accused of, ii. 5..So Ishac returned to the slave-dealer and said to him, 'Harkye, Gaffer
Said!*' 'At thy service, O my lord,' answered the old man; and Ishac said, 'In the corridor is a cell and therein a damsel pale of colour. What is her
price in money and how much dost thou ask for her?, Quoth the slave-dealer, 'She whom thou mentionest is called Tuhfet el Hemca.' (174) 'What is
the meaning of El Hemca?' asked Ishac, and the old man replied, 'Her price hath been paid down an hundred times and she still saith, "Show me
him who desireth to buy me;" and when I show her to him, she saith, "This fellow is not to my liking; he hath in him such and such a default." And
in every one who would fain buy her she allegeth some default or other, so that none careth now to buy her and none seeketh her, for fear lest she
discover some default in him.' Quoth Ishac, 'She seeketh presently to sell herself; so go thou to her and enquire of her and see her price and send
her to the palace.' 'O my lord,' answered Said, 'her price is an hundred dinars, though, were she whole of this paleness that is upon her face, she
would be worth a thousand; but folly and pallor have diminished her value; and behold, I will go to her and consult her of this.' So he betook
himself to her, and said to her, 'Wilt thou be sold to Ishac ben Ibrahim el Mausili?' 'Yes,' answered she, and he said, 'Leave frowardness, (175) for
to whom doth it happen to be in the house of Ishac the boon-companion?' (176).Merchant, The Unlucky, i. 73..When the evening evened, the king
summoned the vizier and required of him the [promised] story; so he said, "It is well. Know, O king, that.One day as she sang before the
Commander of the Faithful, he was moved to exceeding delight, so that he took her and offered to kiss her hand; but she drew it away from him
and smote upon her lute and broke it and wept Er Reshid wiped away her tears and said, 'O desire of the heart, what is it maketh thee weep? May
God not cause an eye of thine to weep!' 'O my lord,' answered she, 'what am I that thou shouldst kiss my hand? Wilt thou have God punish me for
this and that my term should come to an end and my felicity pass away? For this is what none ever attained unto.' Quoth he, 'Well said, O Tuhfeh.
Know that thy rank in my esteem is mighty and for that which wondered me of what I saw of thee, I offered to do this, but I will not return unto the
like thereof; so be of good heart and cheerful eye, for I have no desire for other than thyself and will not die but in the love of thee, and thou to me
art queen and mistress, to the exclusion of all humankind.' Therewith she fell to kissing his feet; and this her fashion pleased him, so that his love
for her redoubled and he became unable to brook an hour's severance from her..?Story of Prince Bihzad..75 El Fezl ben Rebiya (233) and the Old
Bedouin dclx.? ? ? ? ? Behold, I am clad in a robe of leaves green And a garment of honour of ultramarine..Presently, she came to me again and I
said to her, "Here is thy money and I have gained [with it] other thousand dinars." Quoth she, "Keep it by thee and take these other thousand dinars.
As soon as I have departed from thee, go thou to Er Rauzeh (183) and build there a goodly pavilion, and when the building thereof is accomplished,
give me to know thereof." So saying, she left me and went away. As soon as she was gone, I betook myself to Er Rauzeh and addressed myself to
the building of the pavilion, and when it was finished, I furnished it with the goodliest of furniture and sent to the lady to tell her that I had made an
end of its building; whereupon she sent back to me, saying, "Let him meet me to-morrow at daybreak at the Zuweyleh gate and bring with him a
good ass." So I got me an ass and betaking myself to the Zuweyleh gate, at the appointed time, found there a young man on horse- back, awaiting
her, even as I awaited her..Wife, The King and his Chamberlain's, ii. 53..112. Aboulhusn and his Slave-girl Taweddud ccccxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? k. The
Eleventh Officer's Story dccccxxxviii.Then he conferred on him a dress of honour and engaged to him for the completion of the dowry and sent to
his father, giving him the glad news and comforting his heart with [the tidings of] his son's safety; after which he said to Bihzad, Arise, O my son,
and go to thy father.' 'O king,' rejoined the prince, 'complete thy kindness to me by [hastening] my going-in to my wife; for, if I go back to my
father, till he send a messenger and he return, promising me, the time will be long.' The king laughed and marvelled at him and said to him, 'I fear
for thee from this haste, lest thou come to shame and attain not thy desire.' Then he gave him wealth galore and wrote him letters, commending him
to the father of the princess, and despatched him to them. When he drew near their country, the king came forth to meet him with the people of his
realm and assigned him a handsome lodging and bade hasten the going-in of his daughter to him, in compliance with the other king's letter.
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Moreover, he advised the prince's father [of his son's coming] and they busied themselves with the affair of the damsel..? ? ? ? ? Our stead, that late
was desert, grew green and eke our trees, That barren were, grew loaded with ripened fruits galore..?STORY OF THE SINGER AND THE
DRUGGIST..A fair one, to idolaters if she herself should show, iii. 10..? ? ? ? ? When in the sitting-chamber we for merry-making sate, With thine
eyes' radiance the place thou didst illuminate
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